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15 Henniker Way, Koondoola Phone: 9342 7511 

From the Principal 

Today we welcome Miss Melinda Hoff to Waddington Primary School. Miss Hoff will be taking over from 

Miss Cianciosi with the Year 5/6 class for the remainder of the year, as Miss Cianciosi has taken a contract 

at another school. Miss Hoff is excited to join the team at Waddington and we know she will be made to 

feel welcome by the staff, students and parents. 

I would like to congratulate the Kindy and Pre-primary students on their superb performance at last 

ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƛŘ ŀ Ŧŀƴǘŀǎǘƛc job of hosting the assembly and we thoroughly enjoyed their jungle 

themed performance! Well done to Mrs Pearse and all the staff in Room 9 for putting it all together. 
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Term Dates 

Term 2       

Mon 29 Apr to 

Fri 5 Jul 

Term 3       

Mon 22 July to 

Fri 27 Sep 

Term 4       

Mon 14 Oct to 

Fri 19 Dec 
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A couple of weeks ago we had our school photo day, which ran smoothly across all classrooms. If you have 

placed an order with 3P Photography, your photos should be ready by the beginning of next term. If you 

have any questions, please contact 3P directly. 

Last Wednesday we had a super day celebrating book week. This was a great opportunity to talk about our 

ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŘǊŜǎǎ ǳǇ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ōƻƻƪ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǎǳǇŜǊ ƘŜǊƻΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ΨwŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

ƛǎ Ƴȅ {ǳǇŜǊ tƻǿŜǊΩΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎΗ We 

spoke about the importance of a nightly reading routine to encourage a love of reading. 

This Wednesday 28th August we will have the Jumps and Throws events taking place throughout the day at 

Waddington. The following Wednesday 4th {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛng forward to holding the Athletics 

Carnival from 9am. We would love to have as many parents come along to cheer the children on throughout 

the day. 

A note will go home soon for children to order a sausage sizzle from the P&C, with extras for the adults to 

purchase available on the day. A program will be sent home soon with a list of the events and approximate 

timing. 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ b!L5h/ 5ŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀǘ ²ŀŘŘƛƴƎǘƻƴ 

Primary by Balga Senior High School staff and students. Across the day our children will have the opportunity 

ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ŀǘ нΥмрǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

undercover area, to which parents are invited to attend.  

Starting this term, a fortnightly Friday lunchtime competition has been held in Room 9 for the older students 

to demonstrate their times table skills. Years three to six students have been invited to come along for a 

snack and try their hand at achieving their blue, bronze, silver and gold badges.  

Congratulations to My, Tahha, Tony, Melchi, Izzy, Alyse, Abigail, David and Christopher who have already 

achieved their blue badges. A huge congratulations to Tahha, Penny and My who have also achieved their 

bronze badge. This Friday ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƛƭǾŜǊ ōŀŘƎŜΦ LǘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƻ 

see a focus on learning these important number facts as they will help the students to achieve greater 

success when problem solving in Maths. 

Lastly, as mentioned previously, this year we celebrate the 40th anniversary of Waddington Primary School. 

The school has been an important part of the Koondoola community for 40 years and will continue to be for 

the next 40! To acknowledge this important anniversary, we will be holding a 40th Celebration on Saturday 

19th October from 11am until 2pm and we very much hope you can join us. We have a committee of keen 

staff and P&C members who are busy organising a day of fun and nostalgia for all to enjoy. More details to 

follow on this exciting event!  

As always, if you have any questions or would like to discuss any concerns, please get in touch with me. 

Adrian Keenan 

Principal 

 

  

Room 5 

It has been a busy start to the Term in Room 5 with our focus being on team work, for the upcoming Athletics 

Carnival. Room 5 have been improving their movement skills, especially in their throws, catches, jumps and 

running skills. It has been a joy to see the students work together to achieve team goals for their factions. A 

big thanks to Mr Greer and Miss Cianciosi for their help in Athletics preparation.  
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Last week, Room 5 participated wholeheartedly in Book Week, with some amazing costumes on show for 

the parade and by reading Aboriginal Dreamtime stories and Roald Dahl's Revolting Rhymes. We also 

completed book reviews on our book of choice.  

Room 5 has immersed themselves in poetry for the first half of the Term and have completed Poems 

about their chosen Australian birds, as well as completing some amazing Australian bird artwork to 

accompany their poems. The students have also been passionately engaged in their assignment on 

Farming and completed flow charts about a chosen grain or fruit and the journey from farm to factory. 

What an exciting start to the Term with obvious pride being shown in Room 5's learning!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highway Heroes 

Every child is constantly learning; in Highway HEROES we look at this journey as a learning highway. In 

Highway Heroes we are learning tools we can use when we are faced with a bump or a hazard. 

One tool we are always focusing on is choosing SUPA THINKIN over STINKIN THINKIN.  For most children 

when faced with a problem our automatic tendency is to use STINKIN THINKIN ƭƛƪŜ άLǘΩǎ ǘƻƻ ƘŀǊŘΦέ ²Ŝ 

want children to monitor their internal self-talk and use SUPA THINKIN to turn the negative thoughts 

around. Some great SUPA THINKIN thoughts include: 

άLΩƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ƛǘ ŀ ƎƻΦέ ά¢ƘŜ ǎƻƻƴŜǊ L ǎǘŀǊǘΣ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƻƴŜǊ L ŦƛƴƛǎƘέΦ άLΩƭƭ Řƻ Ƴȅ ōŜǎǘΦέ 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR MERIT 

AWARD STARS ï 20 August 2019 


